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              Regulators in the African Region 
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Subject:  Invitation to ITU’s “Best practices and recommendations for digital inclusion through resilient 
infrastructure” event at the 17th Internet Governance Forum in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia on 28 
November 2022 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I am pleased to announce that the Telecommunication Development Bureau of the International 
Telecommunication Union (ITU) is organizing an event at the 17th Internet Governance Forum (IGF) that will 
be held at CR3, UN Conference Centre in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia on 28 November 2022.  The event will also be 
available virtually. 

The event entitled ‘Best practices and recommendations for digital inclusion through resilient 
infrastructure” features outcomes from fifteen research teams, that were the winners of Connect2Recover’s 
research competition launched in July 2021. The fifteen research reports focus on digital inclusion (in the 
areas of education, healthcare, jobs and employment, and affecting vulnerable groups) and the importance 
of digital resiliency, building from lessons learned from COVID-19.  The rich diversity of research and case 
studies from 17 countries in Africa, Asia-Pacific, Americas and Arab States, would enrich and bring invaluable 
insight to IGF’s overarching theme of Resilient Internet for a shared sustainable and common future.   

We are also pleased to share on two-related collaborations – firstly, the ITU/UNESCO Broadband Commission 
Report on Smartphone Access, and secondly, the ITU/World Bank Open Data Initiative during the event. 

In addition, I am also pleased to invite you to visit the ITU’s booth at the IGF from 28 November to 2 December 
2022. 

Please find attached the agenda (Annex 1), registration form (Annex 2), and participant information (Annex 
3). 

We appreciate your participation by completing the registration form before 28 October 2022 and return to 
connect2recover@itu.int.  Mr. Sameer Sharma who is responsible for Connect2Recover (email: 
sameer.sharma@itu.int) and Mr. Emmanuel Niyikora from the ITU Regional Office for Africa (email: 
emmanuel.niyikora@itu.int) are at your disposal for any enquiries. 

We look forward to your participation at the ITU’s event and booth. 

Sincerely Yours, 

[Original Signe] 

Anne-Rachel Inné 
Regional Director for Africa and  
Liaison to ECA and AU  
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